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St John the Evangelist 

Great Stanmore 

January 2020 Price 50p 

 

Cover drawing by Peter Williams 



SUNDAY SERVICES 

 8am Holy Communion (Order One in traditional language) 
 9.30am Parish Communion (Order One) or All-Age Communion 
  Coffee is served in Church House after this service 

Children 9.30am Junior Church (4-12yrs) in Church House  
(also cr¯che for babies) 

 9.30am Holy Baptism (after due preparation) 

 11am Morning Prayer (BCP) 
 5pm Evening Service (see Weekly Bulletin for details) 

WEEKDAY SERVICES 

 10.30am Tuesday Holy Communion 
 Holy and Saints' Days as announced 

CHURCH OFFICIALS AND STAFF 

Rector 

The Reverend Matthew Stone  
The Rectory, 14 Chambers Walk  
Stanmore, HA7 4FN 

 020 8954 3876 
 rector@stjohnschurchstanmore.org.uk 
 
Assistant Curate 
The Revd Jonny Rapson 
020 8954 7064 
 jonny.rapson@london.anglican.org 
 
Readers 

Jean Orpwood 020 3645 0491 
Frances Westcott 020 8952 8665 
Lydia McLean 020 8952 5990 
 

Readers Emeriti 

Michael Carmody 01895 831 472 
Dr Daphne Johnson 020 8958 7892 
Dr John Mair 020 8952 5044 
 

Pastoral Assistant 

Sylvia Daniels 020 8863 4080 
 
Commissioned Childrenôs Minister 

Beverley McKeon  020 8952 1936 

 

Safeguarding Officers 

Mark Lynch  07982 906833 
Louise Gregory 07504 527118 
 

Childrenôs Champion 

Sue Wright  07958 499682  
 

Churchwardens 

Mark Lynch 07982 906833 
Jane Prentice 07976 388958 
 

Deputy Churchwardens 

Susan Jones 07964 846148  
Graham Nicholson 01923 226969  
 
Hon Treasurer 

Jennifer Neve Mobile 07989 378840 
  
Parish Administrator 

Karen Stirrup 020 8954 7064 
Parish Office, Church House,  
Old Church Lane, Stanmore HA7 2QX 

 parish@stjohnschurchstanmore.org.uk 
 www.stjohnschurchstanmore.org.uk 
Office hoursð9am-2pm Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday 
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Bell Ringers 
Peter Scott (Master) 01895 835 623 
Elizabeth Bowen (Secretary) 020 8954 5360 
 

Bereavement Visiting 
Jean Orpwood 020 3645 0491 
 

Bible Reading Fellowship 
Carole White 020 8421 1510 
 

Brownies 
Jean Gregson 020 8952 2866 
 jean.gregson@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Church Flowers 
Peggy Simpson 020 8954 8606 
 

Electoral Roll 
Andrea Nicholson 01923 226969 
 

Girl Guides 
Heather Gregson 07900 056 402 
 heatherjg86@hotmail.co.uk 
Sarra Angel 07743 964 777  
 Sarra_angel_101@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Junior Church 

Beverley McKeon 020 8952 1936 
 

Magazine ï Editorial Team 

Elizabeth Bowen 020 8954 5360 
Jill Medcalf 020 8420 1514 
Frances Westcott 020 8952 8665 

Magazine ï Advertisements 
Elizabeth Bowen 020 8954 5360 

Magazine ï Distribution 
Mick and Sheila Oliver 020 8954 4976 
 

Music ï Director of Music  
Philip Rees 020 8951 3893 
 

 

Mission to Seafarers 
Valerie Banger 020 8951 4012 
 

Parish Visiting Team 
Sylvia Daniels 020 8863 4080 

Sheila Oliver 020 8954 4976 
 

Rainbows 
Francesca Brissimatzakis  07743 040 588 
(after 7pm ) cfbb17@hotmail.com 
 

St John's Church of England School  
Headteacher Mrs J Hester 020 8954 3978 
Stanmore Hill, Stanmore HA7 3AD 
 

Servers 
Ian Walker 07947 070613 
 fixturerose@gmail.com 
 

Social Committee 
Marianne Wright 020 8952 1604 
 

Stewardship ï Gift Aid 
Jennifer Neve Home 01923 824364 
 Mobile 07989 378840 
  jenny.neve@googlemail.com 
 

Tea & Chat 
Sylvia Daniels 020 8863 4080 

Sheila Oliver 020 8954 4976 

 

Little Fishers Parent & Toddler Group 
Edit Rees 020 8951 3893 

 

Welcome & Caf® St Jean 
Rosemary Mackenzie-Corby 020 8386 1640 
 

 

PARISH ORGANISATIONS 

mailto:rector@stjohnschurchstanmore.org.uk
mailto:jean.gregson@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:fixturerose@gmail.com
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To advertise in this magazine,  
please contact the Advertising Manager ï  

Elizabeth Bowen ï 020 8954 5360 ï ea@bowen7.co.uk 

7 Masefield Avenue, Stanmore HA7 3LU 

Copy for the magazine ð PLEASE let the editors know if material 
is going to be late and submit it  in A5 format if it uses clever computer 
techniques.  

¶ Send it by EMAIL to the following address:  

ea@bowen7.co.uk  -  jillmedcalf@gmail.com 

¶ Place it on the table at the back of the church  
¶ Give it to one of the editorial team (see inside back cover)  
¶ Send or deliver it to  

7 Masefield Avenue, Stanmore, HA7 3LU 

Oakmere, Thornton Grove, Hatch End, HA5 4HG 

Deadline dates in 2020 

19 January - 16 February - 15 March - 19 April - 17 May - 
14  June - 19  Julyï 16 August - 13 September - 18 October ï 
15 Novemberï 13 December  

Magazine preparation schedule 
 

 Deadline Sunday Desirable last date for contributions  
 Monday onwards Late entries considered; magazine compiled  
 Weekend Proof reading 
 Tuesday Magazine sent for printing  
 Friday Magazine available for distribution  
 Saturday & Sunday Magazine on sale in church  
 (last in the month) and available for collection by deliverers  
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The Revd Canon Ken Peters 

writes: 

 
óAaaahhhô ï This seems to be a real word.  If the determination of what 
is a real word is by the number of people who use it, óAaaahhhô most 
definitely qualifies.  Every adult in the UK says this when the last of 
the Christmas celebrations is over.  No sooner is this exclaimed than 
we say it again after the partying of the New Year is finished.  In trying 
to define the meaning we might say it is the total collapse on the sofa 
after the last guest has left - I can rest ï itôs all over.  This is a natural 
feeling that we give voice to.  
  
It is right to celebrate, to give thanks for all the blessings of this life.  It 
is wrong to think that it is all over.  There is a new fresh beginning in 
this new start, new year, new decade and this is also full of goodwill, 
hope, peace and joy.  The essence of these is that the incarnation of the 
Christ child is worthy of continuous celebration. We fail to do justice 
to the abundance of blessing if we fail to remember what we sang just 
a short time ago, óYet what can I give him, give my heartô. We must 
continue with the celebration by putting our faith into action and give 
voice to the justice, mercy and humility we have and show this in the 
world in the consideration and care of the lost, the least and the last. 
 
Just in the same way that Christmas is rather hollow if we do not  
continue our celebration of faith, so too do we deny the underlying 
message of Epiphany if we do not continuously give thanks that Jesus 
is for all of humankind.  Prior to the first Epiphany many thought that 
Jesus was only for the Jews, but now we realise he is the offering to the 
whole world, to the entire creation.  In traditional language Epiphany is 
óthe manifestation of Christ to the Gentilesô.  When I look at the  
dictionary to find the meaning of the word ómanifestationô, I see that it 
is óthe making known ofô or óa public demonstration ofô.   For this to 
be a reality we must celebrate not only the incarnation, but also the 
manifestation of Godôs love for the world.  We can do this by taking to 
heart the biblical imperative of Matthew 25:34-36, to show Godôs love 
in the world. 
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     Tea and Chat                

                          Commencing 7th January  

Tuesdays in Church House                     

 
                21st January  'African Tales' . An illustrated talk  
                                       by Ian Jackson 

 

ALL ARE WELCOME 

I am tempted by the quiet after Christmas and the New Year to say 
óAaaahhhô and to flop down onto the sofa. I know, however, as  
Christians we are called to continuous celebration and to making a 
public demonstration of Godôs love.  To do so we must explore what 
the incarnation and Epiphany means for each of us; how can we  
continually show to the world the love of God?  What is God calling 
us to do in the name of Jesus?  What gift has God given each and  
every Christian to use for His glory to reach the marginalized and  
dispossessed?  This is celebration, to show them and to enlighten the 
world to the truism that ófaith is not only for Christmas, but for lifeô. 

Holocaust Memorial Day: Stand Together 
 

This yearôs Holocaust Memorial event will be held at Harrow Arts 
Centre, on Monday January 27th, from 7.30 ï 9.00 p.m. 
The event is organised by Harrow Interfaith, and every faith commu-
nity in Harrow will be represented. 
2020 is the 75th anniversary of the liberation of Auschwitz, and the 
25th anniversary of the genocide in Bosnia. 
The event is free, but tickets must be obtained: 
from the box office 020 3773 7161,  
or on-line from  

https://harrowarts.com/whats-on/event/holocaust-memorial-day-
stand-together                                                                              MSO  
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KIRKWOODS - SOLICITORS 

Authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority SRA No 79929 

We specialise in  Business advice 

House sale and purchase Wills and probate 

Remortgages Death duty tax planning 

Landlord and tenant Divorce and family problems 
 

41a CHURCH ROAD, STANMORE HA7 4AB 
 

Tel: 020 8954 8555 - Fax: 020 8954 4124 

info@kirkwoods-solicitors.co.uk 

BERNAYS MEMORIAL HALL 

25 The Broadway,  

STANMORE HA7 4DA  

www.bernaysmemorialhall.org.uk 

Bookings: 07954 230 210 

THE STANMORE SOCIETY 

Exists to serve the place where you 
live 

ITS STRENGTH DEPENDS  

ON YOUR SUPPORT 

Membership Secretary : 

10 Hewett Close, Stanmore HA7 3BW 

Tel: 07947 423 215 

aqenterprise26@gmail.com 

DCG Electrical Services

Additional lighting and sockets - Full/part rewires 

Inspection and testing - Fault finding - Fusebox upgrades

Building Regulations

Part P  Approved Contractor

David Gosden 01923 672400

dcg.electrical@btinternet.com 07501 337223

DCG Electrical Services

Additional lighting and sockets - Full/part rewires 

Inspection and testing - Fault finding - Fusebox upgrades

Building Regulations

Part P  Approved Contractor

David Gosden 01923 672400

dcg.electrical@btinternet.com 07501 337223

mailto:kirkwoods.stanmore@lineone.net
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The Church of St John the Evangelist 

Great Stanmore  

is open each day from 9am until dark 

Visitors welcome 

 
The following morning, we were up early to catch the narrow-gauge 
railway to Kalka. I was disappointed that we had a diesel not a steam 
engine, but I was impressed by the hard work involved in digging 
through the mountainsides to create tunnels and lay the track. As we 
travelled along, we looked out on forested hills and down on deep, 
wooded valleys. It was a long journey to Kalka ï five and a half hours. 
Then we had an hourôs wait to catch the Shatabdi Express to Delhi. It 
was a long day. 
 
As we had been to Delhi before, we didnôt do the usual tourist route. 
Instead, we visited the National Railway Museum which I found rather 
disappointing and then went to the tomb of Humayun, a Mughal prince. 
His tomb reminded me of the Taj Mahal but, as it is made of red sand-
stone not marble, it was not so beautiful. 
 
To sum up: North India is a very beautiful part of the world and,  
because of its altitude, it is not too hot. The Himalayan mountains are 
really worth seeing. There is much evidence of the former British Raj, 
shown in the buildings and the railway. North India has not so much  
visible poverty as South India, perhaps because of the cooler  
temperatures and fewer cities where beggars and rough sleepers tend to 
congregate. I was aware of only a few of these poor people, mainly in 
Shimla.  
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    Christingle Service  
 
As I write we have just had our Christingle 
service and it was amazing.  The Christingles 
were distributed after communion and we then 
lit them at the end of the service with the 
lights dimmed.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Best Wishes for a Happy and Healthy 2020 from all the  
children and helpers in Junior Church. 
 
Our Praise and Worship will continue in Church House on a 
Sunday at 9.30 so bring your children along and see what  
exciting things we have planned. 
 

Junior Church Column  
 
Beverley McKeon, Junior Church 

Leader 


